Our dear friend, colleague, and Editor-in-Chief of *Acta Palaeobotanica* for thirty-three years (1986–2019), Leon Stuchlik, is celebrating his ninetieth birthday



photo: M. Moskal-del Hoyo

We wish him many more years of rewarding activity and good health!

The paleobotanical community will always be indebted to Professor Stuchlik for his efforts in development and maintaining *Acta Palaeobotanica* as a venue for presenting and archiving the results of international palaeobotanical and palynological research spanning the geological column and every geographic region.

We thank him for his unwavering support of this journal and the W. Szafer Institute of Botany.

The Editorial Board